
  

  
  

   
 

  

NIEUWSBRIEF MEI 2012       YOUTH WITH A MISSION  
 

 

AIM: Starting a Youth With A Mission (YWAM) University of the Nations (UofN) campus in 

Calabar (Nigeria) where young people are trained to be the key to transform the nations of 

West-Africa. Ezekiel 37:1-14 
 

THE TRIP  

Since April 2010 we are following a 

ptraining period at the “mothercampus” of 

the University of the Nations in Kona, 

Hawaii. From April-June 2012 after 

spending two years away from “home” we 

are visiting Cameroon, Nigeria and the 

Netherlands. 
 

CAMEROON  

In Cameroon we spent time with family and 

friends. Jackson started two water 

projects with a small team.  

The purpose is to provide  

clean water for a school  

and a village. 

The technology he uses for this is what he 

learnt during the training period in Hawaii.  
 

NIGERIA  

In Nigeria we received 4 friends from the 

US who helped to improve the 

foodproduction for the campus in Port 

Harcourt by building a fish pond a piggery.  
 

 

 

 
 

We had planned to make a trip to Calabar. 

However after a time of prayer we felt that 

we should not make the journey due to the 

unsafety of the roads. We felt the strong 

leading of the Lord to slow down with the 

plans for Calabar and to focus on Port 

Harcourt. When the mothercampus is doing 

well, then the multiplication to other parts is 

easy.  

 

Coincidentally (?) YWAM Port Harcourt 

received an invitation from the government to 

talk with the Commissioner of Land and 

Agriculture. This because of the work they 

had done amongst the former militants. It 

was exactly at the time we were there and 

one of our friends who came is the Vice-

President of the UofN in Kona Hawaii. So he 

presented and all of us attended. Jackson was 

able to give more insight in the food 

production system he studied in Kona 

(Ecoponics). That is what interested the 

Commisioners the most.  

Now they are considering the 

possibility of the government 

helping YWAM launch the  

UofN in Port Harcourt by appointing a piece 

of property. You will hear more about these 

developments!  

For us it has became very clear that we will 

go to Port Harcourt for a season before 

spreading out to Calabar.  

 

NEDERLAND  

From May 20th till June 27tgh we will be 

in the Netherlands. We hope to spend a lot 

of time with our family and friends.  
 

On Sunday June 10th Jackson has been asked 

to preach in the Church of the Nazarene, 

Vlaardingen (9:00 and 11:30). In the evening 

we will hold an Information evening from 

19:00-20:30 where we would like to present 

our plans in further detail.  

All those who are interested are more than 

welcome to attend! 

Coffee and cake will be provided! 

FAM NDECHECK MISSIONARIES ON A TRIP 

For all your questions contact our homefront at: thuisfrontja@gmail.com   

We also have a website with more information: http://www.faith4africa.nl 

You can keep in touch with us via facebook or e-mail: ndecheckj@yahoo.com,annekendecheck@gmail.com  
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